State of Wisconsin

LEGISLATIVE REFERENCE BUREAU

1 EAST MAIN, SUITE 200

P.O. BOX 2037
S R MADISON, Wi 53701-2037 g e
FAX: (808) 264-6948
August 25, 2009
MEMORANDUM
To: Representative Shilling
From: Joseph T. Kreye, Sr. Legislative Attorney, (608) 266~2263

Subject: Technical Memorandum to 2009 AB 375 (LRB-2360/1) by DOR

We received the attached technical memorandum relating to your bill. This copy is for your
information and your file.

If you wish to discuss this memorandum or the necessity of revising your bill or preparing an
amendment, please contact me.



MEMORANDUM

August 18, 2009

TO: Joseph Kreye
Legislative Reference Bureau

FROM: Paul Ziegler
Department of Revenue

SUBJECT:  Technical Memorandum on AB 375 Regarding A Real Property Tax Exemption
for Certain Nonprofit Community Theaters

The Department of Revenue (DOR) has the following concern regarding the bill:

This bill first applies to January 1, 2009 assessments. The proposed exemption, however,

comes too late in the process to be accurately reflected on the 2009 assessment rolls. To avoid

conflicts with existing 2009 assessments, DOR recommends that the proposal be effective for

property tax assessments as of January 1, 2010.

If you have any questions regarding this technical memorandum, please contact Daniel Huegel
at 266-5705.

cc: Representative Jennifer Shilling



